OPEN ACCESS


Invitation to hold the mid-year meetingS OF 

the Steering Group and Centre Directors 

in AUCKLAND in LATE MARCH 2010
The New Zealand Branch of the Australasian Cochrane Centre would be very pleased to host the mid-year meetings for the Cochrane Collaboration Steering Group and Centre Directors in 2010 in Auckland, New Zealand. 

Benefit to the proposed host

The NZ Branch of the Australasian Cochrane Centre is a small but active entity within The Cochrane Collaboration. New Zealand has had a National Licence from 2005 which was the result of the work of the NZ Branch. The licence was renewed in 2008 and the next time for renewal will be in 2011. One of the benefits of hosting the Steering Group and Centre Directors' meetings would be the increased awareness of The Cochrane Library and the role it can have in setting policy which should also assist in renewing the National Licence at that time.
New Zealand has over 300 reviewers working across many groups. One of the challenges for NZ reviewers is the isolation from many of the experts in evidence- based medicine and systematic reviews. The NZ Branch provides them with contact with The Cochrane Collaboration and provides training and support for reviewers. The NZ Branch is funded by the NZ Ministry of Health and the NZ Guidelines Group. Although there have been three review groups in NZ, there is only one at present, the Cochrane Menstrual Disorders and Subfertility Group, which was established in 1996. In 2007 the Primary Health Care Field was moved to be based in NZ (as well as in the Netherlands). As the NZ Branch works closely with the New Zealand Guidelines Group (www.nzgg.org.nz), there is a good network with clinicians and researchers as well as consumer organisations. 
During this time we would plan to hold a one-day scientific meeting that, among other things, would highlight ways in which Cochrane Reviews have improved the provision of effective health care and improved quality of the services. This would also bring an opportunity for author training and methodological presentations as well as stimulate policy discussions. A registration fee would be charged and so the expenses of the venue and catering for the one-day meeting would be covered. No contribution would be expected from the Steering Group towards the cost of this meeting. We would anticipate 200 attendees from Australia and New Zealand.
Convenience of travel
It does depend on your perspective but New Zealand is a long way from everywhere (except Australia and the Pacific Islands). For those in Asia and North America there is not much difference between flying to New Zealand or Europe. And the month of March is warm and sunny and a great time to visit our beaches and wilderness areas. At this time of the year Auckland is a nice escape from the Northern Hemisphere winter. There are several airlines that fly into Auckland and it is a very easy destination in comparison to the larger airports of the US and Europe.
Cost of travel, accommodation and meeting facilities

Hotel prices are very reasonable (generally less than 100 Euros a night). The conference facilities are good and not expensive. The NZ Branch would cover the cost of the Centre Directors' meeting including the venue, catering and one of the evening meals. I understand that the Steering Group would cover the costs associated with holding the Steering Group meeting (room, AV, catering) which are likely to be very reasonable. We would also host one or two functions for the Steering Group during this time. Accommodation would not be covered.
E-mail access

We have reliable e-mail access.

Suggested dates

Week commencing 22th March 2010 (Good Friday and Easter Monday is the 2nd April and 5th April 2010). 

We very much hope that the Steering Group will accept this invitation.

Best wishes

Professor Cindy Farquhar (Co-director) 
Dr Mark Jeffrey (Co-director) 
Dr Vanessa Jordan (NZ Cochrane Fellow)

NZ Branch of the Australasian Cochrane Centre

August 2008
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